
22 November 2018 

Bahrain Women Association - for Human Development  
 
 
 
 
Dear both Mr. Ado and UNEP Secretariat, 
 
 

We have reviewed the content of the document: "Draft Ministerial Declaration" and found it 
satisfactory, and would highly appreciate to add a point (h) under "Main priority 3: Support 
robust engagement of civil society… " as follows:  
h) We call donors and funding agencies to support to national capacity-building activities, 
for both NGO & officials in particular in developing countries, including participation in 
international conferences to keep them up-to-date, and to enable them to support the 
initiatives for environmental challenges.  

 
 

Kind regards,  
 
Fatima Frutan 
Deputy Chief, Environmental Citizenship Program 
Bahrain Women Association - for Human Development  
 


